Environment Theme Group Minutes

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

26 August 2004                                                              
Present

Moira Walker


BGEP (SWT)

Saleema Imam

Resident

Stephen Cooke

Resident (GCA and BCAF)

Betty Smalley

            Resident

Lois Paltraman

Resident

Richard Westerney

Resident

Jo Cairns


Resident

Dorrett Buckley-Greaves
Resident (GCA and PB Member)

Jill Desforges

            Resident

Trywell Kalyata

BNDfC (Employment & Enterprise Manager)

Kayan Thomas

BNDfC

	No.
	Agenda Item
	Action by

	1.
	Apologies

Julia Pidd, Green Fingers Members, Jane Haigh, and Joice Richards.
	

	2.
	Introductions

Trywell Kalyata chaired and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
	

	3.
	Minute of the Meeting

Minutes were agreed with the exception that BCAT was to read BCAF.
	

	4.

5.


	Matters Arising

The first matter that arose was that it was noticed that while the minutes mentioned some added reports, there were none.

4.1 Car-boot Sale

There have been objections to the present location of the event and an alternative is being sought near by.  Saleema would have been able give more information, but was absent at this time.  

4.2 Premises

There is also an alternative being sought for recyclable furniture, as there is no storage space presently.  The furniture are in re-saleable condition, thus potential for income generating venture but there is no room to display the furniture for sale.  Business accommodation is one of the key areas the consultant appointed to develop the LEDS are looking at.  A conclusion is to be reached by mid September thus allowing the Board to start by the end of October. 

4.3 Partnership Board Tour

The tour has been re-organised, as no one turned up for the initial tour, and invitations have been sent out for the 23rd of September 2004.  The tour will be of the Burngreave Green Environment site, as requested by the Board.

4.4 Performance Management

The time scales have been revised to allow for it to be done in September to October, as BNDfC is presently awaiting the MORI results.  The votes will therefore be taken at the next meeting and the results passed on to the Partnership Board.

4.5 The New Buses

Item number 9 in the minutes brought the question of who funds the buses, as it does not appear to be a successful venture. Concerns have been raised as to where the buses go and how many people they transport. There is also the issue that the timetables are hard to understand.  It is also felt that the introduction of the new buses may cause problems as they take different routes, which are not known, from the First Mainline buses.

The responses were that:

· The buses were under the Housing and Environment Theme and the bus routes were advertised in The Messenger and on the Burngreave Community Radio station.  

· Wider consultations were done on the project including the routes to be taken by Special K. The purpose of the new buses is to reach those people that are not easily accessible by the regular buses that travel on the main roads.  They run to Waverly even though it is not a built up community, but has job prospects.

Concerns about the bus system are to be brought to the Executive Body of BNDfC on Tuesday, 31 August 2004.

Project Update

Burngreave Green Environment Programme (BGEP)

Moira Walker volunteered to give an update on this project on behalf of Jane Haigh:

· It has been agreed for BGEP to be directly involved with delivery of the capital works by Design and Project Management, and Parks, Woodlands and Countryside.

5.1 Abbeyfield Park

A fencing contractor has been appointed and a timetable is to be written up.  Once the fencing is up, the green is to re-seeded.  The Multi-use Game Area needs planning permission on the grounds but some residents may have problems with the noise and floodlights.  In the meantime, the area may be refurbished without the floodlights.  The Burngreave Rangers will be working with community groups to tidy up the vegetation in Abbeyfield.

They are now waiting for the reply to their Football Association application for £40K,. The application was unsuccessful.  The Friends of Abbeyfield Park held a Masterplanning session that brought residents, Park staff, BGP and GCA out, for which the results will be incorporated in the Masterplan with small-scale works being costed up.  

Betty commented that the pavilion was a part of the scheme and needed attention, as there are children who rip off the slates from the roof.  In regards to the Stables Project, it is thought that users need to be made aware of the stable being safe and weather-proof and will thus be dealt with soon.

5.2 Catherine Street

A consultation has been done with the residents of the area and there was good feedback.  However, a meeting with BNDfC’s Harold and John revealed that the LDA want to build houses on ¼ of the park where a playground would have been installed.  If these plans are to go through, then BGEP will need to wait until the houses are built which may take a while.  The area may also lose some of its trees.  As BGEP is still wanted for work in the park, they will start some tree work in the winter to open up the park.  There is also a plan to include a pathway that leads upwards. The paths will not be accessible with wheelchairs and prams . Other paths have been chosen while one resident does not wish to have a path in front of her home as people use her garden as a footpath.  There are also plans to link Burngreave Road and Catherine Street. Burngreave Rangers will be working with community groups to tidy up the vegetation of the area and painting.

5.3 Osgathorpe Park

A graffiti mural will be done in September with the aid of local young people and funded by Creative Burngreave.

Consultation has been done with Sure Start, Active Sheffield, local children and their parents to find out what equipment they wanted in the park.  The plans are now being drawn up.

Health walks in the park will begin on September 14 on a monthly basis with the possibility of extending to every week.  BGEP is working with Sheffield Health Walks, Active Sheffield, and FOOP to develop healthy activity programmes related to BGEP’s.  a launch date is to set starting with a 50  Minute  walk, then a shorter walk, with healthy food being served.  It has been advertised in The Messenger and as the question of whether the Refugee Asylum Working Group could join in, Moira stated that they were welcome.

As there are serious drain problems in the area that affect the MUGA grounds and the cellars and gardens of residents on Earl Marshall Road, BGEP needs to wait for the timetables to be done by PWC as their schedule will affect any work to be done.  The Earl Marshall Fund cannot be used, as it is not the fault of the residents that the drainage is bad.  The Rangers nor Parks, Woodlands, and Countryside cannot take over the job without permission.

 5.4 All Priority Sites

John Clark is to meet with Martin Page of the PWC  and discuss these matters.  The meeting will focus on maintenance on priority sites.  It is also hoped that New Deal may use its influence to encourage speedy results, unfortunately, PWC are suffering from a lack of resources for maintenance.

As the Rangers work with young people of the Prince’s Trust, two volunteers are being sought to learn practical and administrative skills.

5.5 Heritage Sites

BGEP Steering group have decided to progress a large HLF application for Burngreave Cemetery (using BGEP funds to produce the pre application reports), Abbeyfield Park (Green City Action to apply for a project planning grant) and Devon Gardens as a small scale HLF bid.  A community event is being held in September on Devon Gardens as well as small-scale works.  This is in an attempt to encourage residents to give feedback on what they want to see done to the gardens.  They are invited to bring along photos of the gardens in earlier times.

Stephen wanted Martin to be asked to make progress in moving the grids on the used side of the chapel and put them to the other thus making the venue weatherproof.  It was then revealed that work is being done on the chapel as   BGEP gave £1000 toward it.

5.6 Other Burngreave Sites
Small-scale works are still being completed by the Burngreave Ranger team and other partners, i.e. Green Gym, etc.

We have been attending a Steering Group for Ellesmere Park by the Anti-Social Behaviour Unit.  This group wishes to drive ahead with major developments within the Park.  BGEP is restricted to major works on the priority sites this year.

It was commented that the Anti-Social Behaviour Unit are currently restricted with regards to funds.


	KT



	6.

7.

8.

9.


	Performance Management

Trywell explained what this was about.

This is a self-evaluation exercise that is aimed at comparing results to other statistics and defines strategies, any gaps, what improvements should be considered.  This task has been delegated to theme groups and the results will be sent to the Partnership Board for moderation.  After moderations, a final report will be sent to Government Office and Neighbourhood renewal Unit.  The group will vote with the use of number cards with some areas being voted out of ten and others out of five.  The exercise will be carried out at the next theme group meeting when Joice gets back.

The following concerns were raised:

· How credible will the results be, as not all, or even many, residents will be voting?

· There will be a lot of debate as to whether the programmes work or not

· The Government Office does not appear to be realistic with this exercise.

· Answers are limited to yes and no and it was observed that there is not much interest on New Deal itself in regards to the MORI Survey.

Proposed Projects

It was proposed by Stephen to have a Glass project, where glass would be converted into collate and sold to regenerate income in a few years.  This idea was investigated by Plymouth.

He also noted that Blue Moon has a map of the City Centre’s green spaces and thought that we could create one to promote all the green in Burngreave.

Moira noted that BGEP are doing something similar where they are developing a map of creative play opportunities in Burngreave that would include the green spaces, for February.

BNDfC could use HR Media to publicise this and market Burngreave. 

There is also the Sheffield Fair in Norfolk Park for this weekend where BGEP will have a booth to promote Burngreave and educate people about the area.

A.O.B.

8.1 Residents find it hard to walk in the area as there are many problems regarding steep hills, littered streets, and overgrown green.  Street Force has been contacted about the lack of street lighting but no work has been done despite the fact that they have promised to do something about the issues faced by pedestrians.  Letters have been written to the Council and none have received a response.  These issues may be addressed through the Masterplan, which will be available in mid October at the Annual General Meeting of BCAT, then one week after at Fir Vale, and followed by a showing at Area Planning.

8.2 Saleema apologises for being late and was asked about the recycling of bottles.  She responded that the planning permission to have bottles recycled at the current site had been turned down by the Council, as vehicles cannot get to the site to collect the bottles.  Four sites have been put to the Council since the start of the year and none have been approved.  However, there are three other sites being looked at.  The issue was to an agenda item for the housing committee but was removed as it was thought that it was being addressed elsewhere.  It has since been put back on and is to be addressed soon.  Recycling matters may not be used as the space is too small and is really for giving out recycling information.

Contrary to rumours, ONYX will not be doing a brown bin for bottles and cans and the green bins are just pilot at this stage.

8.3 A walking bus is being set up through Active Sheffield.  This activity will not be restricted to green spaces.

8.4 Graffiti is reported to the Street Wardens who then report it to Street Force who will remove it.

8.5 The next Car Boot Sale event will be at Gower Street Car Park on the    3rd of October 2004 from 11:30am to 4pm.

8.6 The Wensley Street Autumn Festival will be held on Wednesday, the 8th of September 2004.  Local produce will be on sale.

Date, Time, and Place of Next Meeting

Thursday 30th of September, 6.00pm Pitsmoor Methodist Church


	


